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Message From Your Sponsored Child's Project Director

PE557 Centro de Adoracion (Worship Center) Student Center

Dear Sponsor,

It is a pleasure to get to you to greet you very affectionately in the blessed name of our Lord and Savior
Jesus Christ, wishing you many blessings. My name is Nancy Pilar Castillo Falcén and currently T am the
Project Director of the Centro de Adoracion (Worship Center) Student Center where your sponsored
child attends. This project is located in the biggest district Amarilis in Huanuco, Peru.

I am deeply thankful for the unconditional support you give to your sponsored child. The children and
their parents are very thankful for the sponsors because in this area there is extreme poverty and children
are exposed to get sick due to the lack of a good balanced diet and mistreated due to lack of protection.

At the program all children do activities regarding their four areas: spiritual, physical, cognitive and
socio-emotional. The children begin by doing their homework with the help of a teacher in charge. Then
they thank God and they have their lessons of Learning for Life in the four areas. Then the most expected
time by children arrives. It is the time of games where they learn to socialize. Afterwards they wash and
get ready to have their food and once they are done, they brush their teeth. When they are done with all
their activities of the day, they go to their homes and dress in their uniforms and go to their schools. The
children have workshops of singing, drama and mime. We also celebrate their birthdays and they get a
medical checkup.

The project is a great blessing for the children. We did a beautiful welcome party when the project
opened with all the children and they felt so happy. We were very happy too when we saw their happy
faces. The work of registration was hard but successful because in the opening celebration we had the
participation of parents. They felt happy and thankful due to the arrival of this Student Center of blessing.

I feel moved and amazed because I see how the Lord touches the hearts of his children to help other
people in need around the world. I feel so happy to see children feeling happy with the blessings of this
project. They are different from the children of our community because they are given academic,
emotional and spiritual support. I have seen the change of these children and the interest they have to get
to know God, more and more every day because they continuously come to Sunday school. I also happily
see the participation of their parents in the worship services at church. So our community will improve
because these people are changing their way of thinking so they will improve their way of living with the
help of our heavenly Father.

We were happy to send to our sponsors the introduction letter that the children wrote with lots of
happiness and enthusiasm. They were so excited to send them, hoping to get letters in reply. Letters are
an important way for their sponsors to let them know that they love and pray for them. The letters
motivate the children and are great blessing for their lives. They know that their sponsors are blessing
them with sponsorship, so they are hoping to make their sponsors proud of their work at the project.
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Please pray for our ministry and our children so they can grow in knowledge and in their love for God.
Pray for their families to get to know our Lord Jesus Christ so they can be restored and improve their
quality of life.

I thank our good God from the bottom of my heart for your support for your sponsored child. Let me
encourage you to keep praying for this ministry to reach more children and families. May God bless you
according to His wealth in glory.

With thanks,

Nancy Castillo Falcon, Project Director



